
 

 
 
Susan Callery                                                                                               2/17/2009 
Department of Toxics Substances Control (DTSC) 
9211 Oakdale Avenue 
Chatsworth, CA 91311   
 
cc. Tom Seckington - DTSC, Paul J. Davis - City of Los Angeles Department of Recreation, Shelly Backlar Friends of 
the Los Angeles River, David Beckman NRDC, Christina Walsh Cleanuprocketdyne dot org, Phyllis Winger for Los 
Angeles City Council District 12 Councilmember Greig Smith, Barri Worth for Los Angeles Mayor Antonio 
Villaraigosa and Aron Miller for State Senator Fran Pavley. 
 
Dear Ms. Callery,  
  
This is a request that DTSC provide an update on the Voluntary Cleanup Agreement (VCA) 
that the City of Los Angeles Department of Recreation entered into on September 5th of 
2008 regarding the currently Closed Los Angeles City Park known as Chatsworth Park 
South. We are concerned about Trichloroethylene (TCE) and other Aerospace toxins that 
could be drawn towards this area from the daily 4300 gallons pumped out of the 
Southern California Rail Authority Chatsworth Tunnel No. 26 for flood controlling 
purposes draining into the Los Angeles River via Santa Susana Creek. 
http://www.cleanuprocketdyne.org/documents/curo_eir/Chatsworth%20Groundwater%2
0to%20surface.pdf  
The past documentation has not looked for TCE and we hereby request that this be done. 
 
Thank you in advance for all your work on these issues and keeping us informed on 
associated correspondence and request you continue to do so.  
 
 
William Preston Bowling   
Founder/Director 
ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education) 
http://www.ACMEla.org   
23350 Lake Manor Drive 
Chatsworth, California 
91311 


